



## AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF ELECTRICAL ENGINEERS

## Officers of Armour Branch

| Louis F. Higgins            |                 |
|-----------------------------|-----------------|
| Alfred Auge                 | Vice-Chairman   |
| Albert Petraitis            | Secretary       |
| Lawrence A. Cullen          | Treasurer       |
| Professor Ernest H. Freeman | Faculty Adviser |

Louis F. Higgins

The Armour Branch of the American Institute of Electrical Engineers was the first of the professional societies organized at Armour. The purpose of the student branch is to attempt to bridge the gap between the strict academic work and later professional life and to lend reason to the theory learned at Armour by securing speakers of note in the electrical engineering field to talk on their problems and methods of attacking them.

The branch started the school year with a business meeting on October 12, at which it was decided to follow much the same plan of activities as had been so successful in the past, that is, outside speakers at the semi-monthly meetings with a smoker and spring picnic as the lighter attractions.

Four interesting sound films were presented on November 6 by the Illinois Bell Telephone Company depicting recent developments in communication engineering. This type of show certainly proved popular as evidenced by the presence of some three hundred guests from the other departments of the Institute.

Another outstanding meeting was addressed by Mr. Carl Miller of the Weston Instrument Company on February 1. Mr. Miller gave a complete and interestingly illustrated talk on the development, characteristics, and application to industry of the Weston Photronic cell.

Along the lighter side of the program a smoker gave the electricals a chance to forget the problems of three-phase alternating current circuits and motor and generator tests in one night of real fun. Games and refreshments were enjoyed by all.



A.I.E.E.
Smoker
at
Phi Pi Phi
House